
are now free of indigenous 

polio.   

     It is important to remem-

ber what Rotary and our 

partners have achieved so 

far.  Seven million people 

who would have contracted 

polio never experienced this 

dreadful disease.  We now 

prevent some 650,000 cases 

of polio each year due to the 

widespread distribution and 

delivery of oral vaccines.  In 

2011 alone, $400 million had 

been spent to provide 2.2 

billion doses of the polio 

vaccines in 40 countries.  

     The last reported case of 

polio in India occurred on 

January 13, 2011.  356 cases 

were reported world-wide in 

2011.  By mid-summer of 

this year only 132 cases were 

reported including 83 in Ni-

geria, 29 in Pakistan and 19 

in Afghanistan.   

     While we can celebrate 

the good news, we must con-

tinue to deal with the bad 

news that remains part of our 

polio eradication efforts.  I 

hope you will join your Ro-

tary colleagues at the District 

Assembly in Laramie on Oc-

tober 20th to learn more 

about Rotary's progress in 

eradicating polio! 

ñWE'RE 

NOT 

DONE 

YET!"  

   Most of 

the clubs 

in our dis-

trict are 

still raising 

funds this 

year to help eradicate polio.  

In most cases the money has 

been collected in the commu-

nity through Rotary fund-

raisers and innovative pro-

jects. This is a wonderful way 

to fund our End Polio efforts 

and gain public awareness 

and appreciation for Rotary's 

commitment to polio eradica-

tion.    Even so, I am asked 

quite often during my club 

visits this year, "what our 

next big Rotary project will 

be?" 

     My answer is clear - 

"We're not done yet."  Over 

the past 100 years efforts 

have been launched to eradi-

cate six worldwide diseases.  

Only one - smallpox - has 

succeeded.  Polio still exists 

in Pakistan, Afghanistan and 

Nigeria.  But there have been 

persistant outbreaks in An-

gola, Chad and the Democ-

ratic Republic of the Congo 

in the past year.  In order to 

successfully eradicate polio, 

it is now estimated that an-

other $1 billion a year must 

be spent by Rotary, its part-

ners and donor governments 

through 2018!  By that time, 

Rotary will have provided 

about $1.2 billion, which 

means that we will need to 

raise about $200 million 

more in the next six years.  

If we stop now before the 

job is done, we will have 

failed one of the primary 

missions of our organiza-

tion for the past 25 years. 

     Rotary has provided 

about 12% of all the funds 

dedicated thus far to polio 

eradication.  On the other 

hand, more than 51% of the 

funds from private sources 

have come from Rotary. 

Just as important are thou-

sands of volunteer hours 

Rotarians have devoted to 

national immunization days, 

fund-raising and the distri-

bution of the polio oral vac-

cine.   

     Rotary also formed a 

Global Polio Eradication 

Initiative in the mid-1990's 

devoted  to the education 

and commitment of donor 

nations to polio eradication.  

This has resulted, thus far, 

in $8.5 billion in govern-

ment funding from affected 

nations.  Today 210 coun-

tries, territories and areas 
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District 5440 Assembly  

All club officers encouraged to attend as well as interested Rotarians                                        

Hilton Garden Inn, Laramie, WY  

$40 

October 20, 2012  

Register online at www.rotary5440.org  

     Dave Talbot was 

stricken with polio 

when he was three 

years old and has 

walked with the aid 

of crutches ever 

since.  When he 

traveled to Africa in 

2005 he was 

shocked to see so 

many polio victims 

who had no crutches 

or mobility devices enabling them to walk or move around 

comfortably.    He decided to do something about it. 

     At the District Assembly in Laramie on Saturday, October 

20, Talbot will tell you how he has been able to provide some 

40,000 sets of crutches, walkers and wheelchairs to polio sur-

vivors in 23 countries in Africa and elsewhere after forming 

his own agency - Crutches4Africa in 2006.  After his presen-

tation Past RI Director Grant Wilkins and Past District Gov-

ernor Bryan Cooke will share information about the current 

status of Rotary's End Polio initiatives. 

     The assembly will begin at 9 am at the Hilton Garden Inn 

in Laramie.  The opening session will include presentations 

by several clubs in the district that have accomplished 

amazing things through Rotary Global Grants.  Atten-

dees will learn how they can participate in existing 

grants or apply for new ones. 

     A wide variety of breakout sessions will be offered 

covering topics such as  membership attraction and 

retention, district grants, The Rotary Foundation, eth-

ics and living the Four Way Test.  The District Tech-

nology Committee will be demonstrating ways to use 

the internet for meetings, training and information.  

There will also be a session for Rotarians interested in 

holding leadership positions in the district. 

     There will be a separate breakout session for Rota-

ract members and one for Interact members.  Club 

sponsors are urged to accompany their Rotaract and 

Interact members and many of the district's Assistant 

Governors will be available to meet with their clubs 

and discuss opportunities and challenges at the club 

level. 

     Registration for the 2012 District Assembly is 

available on the District website.  Club officers, board 

members, committee chairs and regular club members 

are urged to attend. 
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Dave Talbot with 2 African children.  Photo 
courtesy of   Crutches 4 Africa 

FALL DISTRICT ASSEMBLY FEATURES POLIO SURVIVOR  

http://www.rotary5440.org
rotary5440.org
crutches4africa.com
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     The District Russian Program Committee is planning a trip to Saratov, Russia in 

late April or early May, 2013.  We will be visiting the Saratov Rotary Club ïCenter 

and the Saratov Rotaract Club and visiting current humanitarian aid projects.  We 

will also be looking for additional projects to support. 

     District 5440 was instrumental in establishing Rotary in Saratov in 1995.  Since 

then the District has sponsored exchanges and has supported numerous projects 

aimed at making a difference in the lives of people in and around Saratov.  Examples 

include hosting lawyers from Saratov at the University of Wyoming, an exchange 

between farmers from the Torrington area and farmers from Saratov, hosting doctors 

from a small rural hospital in our District to learn American medical techniques, 

supporting orphanages and building an outdoor recreational area at a Saratov school 

for the blind.  The Committee has also helped Saratov Rotaract members come to 

our District for summer internships and to participate in RYLA.   

     Saratov is a city of approximately 1 million in population and is situated on the 

west bank of the Volga River about 500 miles southeast of Moscow.  Local transpor-

tation and interpreters in Saratov are usually provided by Saratov Rotarians and Ro-

taractors.  Because of travel connections, there is normally an opportunity to tour 

Moscow, usually for a partial day on the trip to Saratov and for a full day on the way 

back home. 

     The Committee is looking for other Rotarians to join us on this trip.  There may 

be limited opportunities for spouses or other family members to go with us as well, 

depending on the size of the group of Rotarians going.  Estimated costs for travel, 

meals and lodging for seven or eight nights normally run around $2,500 to $3,500 

per person.  A valid Passport and Russian Visa are required. 

     If you are interested in being part of this team, please contact Roger Schreiner, 

Committee Member or PDG George McIlvaine, Committee Chairman for further 

information.   

ROTARY  IN RUSSIA  
By PP Roger Schreiner, Cheyenne RC 

Arrival in Saratov in 2009.  Olga Alexandrova 
presents PDG Mary McCambridge and the rest 
of our group with freshly baked Russian bread. 

Bridge connecting Saratov and Engels  

Exercise court at a school for the blind  

     The afternoon sessions will focus on 
Colorado Rotarians' signature water and 
sanitation projects internationally, and 
planning for future initiatives.  Ron Den-
ham, the chair of WASRAG, is coming 
from Toronto to participate. 
     The registration fee of $30 covers the 
continental breakfast, morning refresh-
ments, and a box lunch.  (Dietary restric-
tions can be accommodated, on the reg-
istration form.)  

     Click here to register. 
    Click here for more information. 

The Colorado Rotary Water Sym-
posium  to be held on Saturday, Oc-
tober 13, 2012 .  This is intended to 
be a program for ALL Colorado Ro-
tarians, students, and those inter-
ested in the issues of water and sani-
tation and how they impact our local 
and global lives. 
     The Symposium is Rotary's con-
tribution to Colorado Water 2012, the 
year-long educational program of the 
Colorado Water Education Founda-
tion, the educational arm of the 200 
water suppliers in the state.  
     The morning sessions will focus 

on Colorado water issues - history 
and prospects for the next 50 
years. 
     The lunch speaker is Christian 
Holmes, the Senior Executive of 
USAID for their Global Water Pro-
grams.  This is really important for 
Rotary's water initiatives, since our 
current H2O Collaboration with 
USAID has already created a $6M 
fund for Rotary water projects in 
Ghana, the Dominican Republic, 
and the Philippines - and is a pilot 
collaboration which could result in 
much, much more! 

ROTARY COLORADO WATE R SYMPOSIUM 

mailto:Roger@CheyenneCPA.com
mailto:grandpamc@aol.com
http://www.crsadmin.com/EventPortal/Registrations/PublicFill/EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=cabfcf46-7d66-40bc-8ff7-224effcf0d87
http://www.clubrunner.ca/portal/Events/EventDetails.aspx?accountid=50067&eid=15144&tid=2


vide scholarships to deserv-

ing high school seniors. 

     Congratulations to club 

president Chuck Cooper, 

long-time club secretary 

Mitch Homi, a strong and 

active board and Thermopo-

lis Rotarians who are com-

mitted to Service Above 

Self. 

 

(During his club visits this 

year District Governor Mike 

Forney will feature the ac-

complishments and success 

of clubs selected randomly 

who have every right to be 

ROTARY PROUD.)  

     Small but mighty is an 

apt description of the Ther-

mopolis club which was 

founded in 1952 and has 

maintained a steady mem-

bership of about 30 mem-

bers in the past five years.  

Their annual Turtle Race 

(they assured me it doesn't 

take all day) has raised about 

$8,000 a year during its 

seven year existence.  A 

strong supporter of both the 

Rotary Foundation and polio 

eradication, club members 

have participated with other 

clubs in the district to send 

fire trucks to Mexico and 

support an international wa-

ter project. 

     Like most clubs, attract-

ing new members is a con-

stant challenge.  They've set 

a goal this year to increase 

total membership by three.  

Current members have been 

divided into two teams and 

the competition is on!  The 

winning team will be served 

a full dinner by their compe-

tition.  In a town of about 

3,000 residents, the Rotary 

Club of Thermopolis contin-

ues to serve their community 

with a monthly book for 

babies from birth on, pitch 

in to clean up a stretch of 

local highway, use proceeds 

from their fall festival for 

the local hospice, and pro-
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Rotarian Wedge Taylor (left) and 
Kevin Skates prepare floating turtles 
for the clubôs eighth annual Turtle 
Trek.  The event raises about 
$8,000 each year.  

ROTARY PROUD- ROTARY CLUB OF 

THERMOPOLIS  

guests of honor at a recep-

tion where they related their 

support of The Rotary Foun-

dation as members of the 

Arch C. Klumph Society. 

     The Limbirds arranged 

for the club visits and organ-

ized a special trip for the 

Leonards to the Pawnee Na-

tional Grasslands near Fort 

Collins to do some first-

class bird-watching. 

     Special thanks are ex-

tended to the presidents and 

program chairs of the six 

host clubs for making the 

Leonards welcome. Presen-

tations like those made by 

Steve Leonard will defi-

nitely promote awareness 

and membership in Rotary 

Fellowships and Action 

Groups in northern Colo-

rado.  

     Six Rotary clubs in our 

district recently learned 

about Rotary Fellowships 

and Action Groups from 

longtime Rotarians Steve 

and Susan Leonard, Fishers 

Indiana USA. 

     PDG Steve is the imme-

diate past chair of RI Fel-

lowships, having served in 

that position for two years.  

He has served as President 

of the International Fellow-

ship of Bird-Watching Ro-

tarians since 2006 and has 

held membership in the 

Travel and Hosting.  Fellow-

ship (ITHF)since 1998. He 

is the current Rotary Re-

gional Foundation Chair in 

Zone 30. 

     During three days, Au-

gust 28-30, 2012, Steve 

made presentations on Ro-

tary Action Groups and Fel-

lowships to over 300 Rotar-

ian members of the Fort 

Collins RC, Fort  Collins 

Breakfast RC,  the Fort 

Collins Foothills RC, 

Greeley After Hours RC, 

Greeley Centennial RC and 

Estes Park-Longs Peak RC. 

His PowerPoint presentation 

described the benefits of 

joining as well as starting 

new Rotary Fellowships. 

    The Leonards were in-

vited to Colorado by ITHF 

members Martin and Mary 

Catherine Limbird, who 

were the Leonardsô home 

host for five days. The Lim-

birds are members of the 

Fort Collins RC and Fort 

Collins Breakfast RC, re-

spectively.  During their 

visit, the Leonards were also 

ROTARY FELLOWSHIPS PROMOTED IN D5440  

BY PDG Martin Limbird, Fort Collins RC  

Steve Leonard 
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clubs.  For more informa-

tion: 

www.starfischonebyone.o

rg. 

     Centennial Rotary of 

Greeley Colorado is the 

International Host for this 

Global Grant, #26079.  

Our Proposal to The Ro-

tary Foundation (TRF) 

has been accepted and we 

have been invited to sub-

mit an application.  This 

is a unique project in that 

it is collaboration between 

two Rotary Districts, as 

well as Starfish One by 

One, a non-profit organi-

zation.  The Evergreen, 

Colorado, Rotary club is 

in D5450, a non Future 

Vision pilot District, and 

Centennial RC in D5440 

is a Future Vision pilot 

District.  

Please join us in this ef-

fort.  We invite other  

     District 5440 is spon-

soring an innovative ap-

proach to unlock the 

unique talents and skills 

of Maya girls in Guate-

mala. In partnership with 

Starfish One by One, the 

District is bringing the 

ñGirl Effectò to rural 

communities in Guate-

mala, where only 5% of 

girlôs complete primary 

school and far less than 

1% access the university.  

This project focuses on 

providing a generation of 

young women with con-

crete professional and 

leadership skills to suc-

cessfully graduate high 

school and bring eco-

nomic development to 

their otherwise marginal-

ized communities.  In the 

process, this grant is help-

ing to give birth to one of 

only a handful of E-Clubs 

in the Rotary world.  Club 

Lake Atitlan received its 

charter only weeks ago, 

and many of its members 

live near the targeted 

communities. Among its 

members are ideal profes-

sional mentors who can 

help the 140 beneficiary 

students understand the 

realities of being a profes-

sional in the formal econ-

omy and community.  The 

project emphasizes formal 

internships in small busi-

nesses and non-profits, 

and they will be among 

the first to open their 

doors to ensure the em-

powerment of the next 

generation of Maya fe-

male leaders. 

     The Starfish One by 

One project has deep Ro-

tary roots and has been 

visited by more than 40 

Rotarians from numerous 
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GLOBAL GRANT IN GUATEMALA MOVING FORWARD  
by Tom Dunn 

D5440 Rotary Clubs to 

join and partner with 

Centennial Rotary on 

this project. This is an 

opportunity to work 

with and support other 

Rotary Clubs and get 

know Rotarians in the 

two Districts, and to 

gain experience in the 

Future Vision/Global 

Grant process, and ful-

fill a need for indige-

nous Maya Guatemala 

girls.  Contact Tom 

Dunn for more informa-

tion. 

GRANT QUALIFICATION MANDATORY TRAINING BEING 

OFFERED AT DISTRICT ASSEMBLY  

Training to be presented by PDG Mike Tormey, District Rotary Foundation Chair 

Date:  Saturday, October 20, 2012, Hilton Garden Inn, Laramie, WY 

Time:  3:00-4:00 PM 

 

This meets annual training necessary for clubs to submit District and Global Grant applications in the 

2012-2013 Rotary year.  The President Elect and one other club member need to be trained in order for 

a club to apply for a grant. 

http://www.starfischonebyone.org
http://www.starfischonebyone.org
mailto:tdunn24@comcast.net
mailto:tdunn24@comcast.net



